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This work group is responsible for developing the sound assessment methods for the Recreational Craft Directive, i.e., the Pass-by method, the Reference Boat method and the On-board Sound measurement method. 

Attending this meeting were 3 delegates from the UK, 3 delegates from Germany, and 3 delegates from the US.

The German convener, Mr. Ralf Shirmer, has resigned from the WG and a new German expert, Mr. Heinz Mecklenburg, BGF, was designated the temporary convener.  A new German secretary, Ms. Stefanie Vehring, DIN, was also appointed.
A.  ISO 14509-1, Airborne sound emitted by powered recreational craft - Pass-by measurement method.  Final Draft International Standard
1. Since this is the final draft standard (FDIS) vote, member countries can only vote yes or no for publication and submit only editorial comments. The vote will take place this summer and conclude in August.  It is expected that the new standard will be published in the fall.  The next revision is generally taken in a three year cycle.
2. This part applies to all length of small craft as applicable.

3. Next Action:  FDIS vote this summer and if passed, published as an ISO standard this fall.
B.  ISO 14509-2, Sound Assessment using Reference Craft. Final Draft International Standard.
1. Published in November of 2006.
C.  ISO 14509-3, Airborne sound emitted by powered recreational craft – Assessment using calculation and measurement procedures.  Draft International Standard
1. Voting concluded on the DIS and the draft standard was approved.  The US and France voted against the standard but the standard still passed. (NMMA voted for the standard along with the US TAG, but somehow ANSI voted against).
2. Many US comments were submitted by persons and groups not familiar with the past work of SoundBoat and therefore were difficult to defend during the WG meeting.  As a result, many US comments were rejected.
3. Added definition of Froude number and LpAmax.
4. All microphone lengths and angles are approximate.

5. Added a note that the lower order frequency spectra can be identified with a frequency analyzer.

6. Added a note that the measurements in Part 3 are not dependent on environmental conditions such as wave height or wind conditions.

7. Numerous editorial revisions. A total of 54 comments were reviewed.

8. Next Action: Recommend to TC188 that the standard goes to a final draft standard (FDIS) vote.
D.  The next meeting is at the call of the convener.
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